



General Meeting Held at: 12th July 2018
Minutes

Meeting at: Powerkart Raceway - Kingston

Chair: Jamie (President)

Apologies: Tony B, Dermot, Peter B, Andrew D, Andrew B

Attendance: As per circulated sheet.

Correspondence in: Nil

Correspondence out: Nil

Review of previous minutes:

Agreed: Mick Walsh

Seconded: Ben Eveille

Reports:

Presidents Report: Raised receiving a call and email from Dennis and Greg (Potential new members) enquiring about club registration through our club. Dennis and Greg have just purchased a XY GT Phase 3 and an XA GT Sedan.

They raised getting club rego as they had been informed that when purchasing and placing cars on club rego immediately they avoid paying stamp duty. This was discussed at length and it was not officially known to be true and correct. Mick Walsh (Club Sherrif/ registrar) to chase up and let the committee and members know result at next meeting.

President also welcomed new club members – Kim and Sandy to the club and presented their club member badge number keyrings.

Vice Presidents Report: Sponsorship gifts all sorted for the year. All number plates have been made and will be given out to current financial sponsors only.

Club audit letter received for annual government audit – to be completed.

Trailer rego letters received and to be paid up to date by the treasurer.

Treasurer's Report:

- Current bank balance: \$5048.07

Expenses – as per provided sheet by treasurer -

Secretary's Report: MIA

Events Manager Report: Doc filling in for role on behalf of Tony (Events Manager)

Raised – All Ford Day Eastern Creek Dragway – Sydney 28th, 29th July 2018

So far – Doc, Simon and Tony attending

Those wishing to travel with group – meeting at the Caltex Service Station – Exhibition Park 5.30am

Webmaster Report:

Have updated website recently

Need to update with voltage accounting

Docs GT damage report – Panel fixed and ready for paint.

Nothing further to add.

Club Registrar (Sherif):

Spoke about the possibility of club rego being 60 x days same as other states – updates will be spoken about in next meeting.

Was contacted recently from business who can make custom floor mats for vehicles if someone interested. See Mick for details and contact.

General Business:

Roger raised have next club meeting in August as a members only go kart competition to all who might want a crack at beating the current record at the track but also to promote our major sponsor – Powerkart Raceway.

Roger to email committee with a specially formed program and package for the night and members to get involved.

.

Doc – raised GT Nationals

Entrants limited to 351 (nice round number) lol

They already have 160+ registered for the event.

The entire display for all GT's is undercover and protected.

Can leave GT's at the location overnight as fully secure and security will be on site.

Hotel accommodation is available (See Doc for details)

Doc to send out all relevant emails relating to the GT Nationals.

.

Sandy enquired about club member shirts – ordered through Ben

.

New member keyrings given out by President Jamie to;

Kim Morris - #93

Sandy Stefani - #94

Andrew Dowling - #95

Meeting closed at: 8.05pm